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Reply to: Leah Smith 
Telephone: 01953 424455 
Date: 29 February 2024

Dear Member of Public, 

RE: Freedom of Information Request FOI/OPCCN/233 

I am writing in connection with your email dated 26 February 2024, in which you 
requested the following information: 

“Can you kindly provide me with a copy of your most recent Executive Summary/Evaluation 
of your Perpetrator Programme(s) funded fully or in part by the Home Office 
Perpetrator Fund.” 

I have reviewed our records and can advise the following: 

CAPVA (Child and Adolescent to Parent Violence and Abuse), which is a Home Office 
Perpetrator funded intervention and Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for 
Norfolk managed, is in the process of mobilising evaluation of the intervention with a local 
academic institution. This pilot project has not had any evaluation summary produced yet 
and this work is ongoing.  

This pilot project will deliver the Respect Young Peoples Programme (RYPP) for families 
where children/adolescents are abusive or violent towards their parents/carers, known as 
CAPVA in partnership with; Norfolk Youth Justice Service (NYJS), Norfolk Children’s 
Service (NCS), Police, Norfolk Integrated Domestic Abuse Service (NIDAS), managed by 
Leeway, Brave Futures and the OPCCN, thereby offering support and enhanced 
safeguarding to any associated victims and children. Respect will provide training in the 
delivery of the RYPP to all named providers and support them with delivery for the duration 
of the project. The anticipated outcomes of the project are to:  

• Reduce verbal aggression, severity of violence and abuse in close relationships
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• Improve emotional well-being (coping with anxiety, anger, depression, emotional
self-regulation), inclusive or therapeutic and clinical support offers for
children/adolescents

• Improve family communication, relationships and feelings of safety for all
• Build parenting confidence and skills by a trained workforce who are supported and

supervised by a nationally accredited organisation
• Increase the children/adolescent’s insight to their own behaviour and reduce their

risk to others.

Yours sincerely 

L. Smith 

Leah Smith 

Complaints and Compliance Manager and FOI Decision Maker 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk 
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Internal Review  

If you think we have not supplied information in accordance with Section 1 (the General 
Right of Access) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, or you are dissatisfied with the 
way in which your request has been handled, then you should write within 40 days of the 
date of the response to: 

Mark Stokes 
Chief Executive 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk 
Building 7 
Falconers Chase 

Wymondham 
Norfolk 

NR18 0WW 

Telephone:  01953 424455 

Email:  opccn@norfolk.police.uk 

If you are dissatisfied in any way with our response or the way we have handled your 
request, you can contact us by phone, email or in writing. We may, in the first instance, try 
and resolve your complaint informally. However, at any stage you can request, or we may 
decide to treat your complaint formally under our internal review process.  

An internal review is conducted by the Chief Executive who will review the request and 
response, taking account of your complaint(s), and will respond in writing as soon as 
possible. The Information Commissioner’s Office recommends that a response should be 
made in 20 working days. If we are unable to respond in this timeframe, we will inform you 
and provide a date by which you should expect to receive our response.  

If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied then you can complain to the 
Information Commissioner's Office, the government regulator for the Freedom of 
Information Act. Details of how to contact the Information Commissioner's Office can be 
found at www.ico.org.uk 

mailto:opccn@norfolk.police.uk
http://www.ico.org.uk/
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